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Nottinghamshire Police and Crime Commissioner – Notice of Decision 

 

TITLE: NHS MH Nurse Practitioner 
 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
The Mental Health Nurse Practitioner assumed their role in May 2021, significantly impacting hundreds of 
cases. Maintaining the appointment to deliver this service is vital to ensuring seamless continuity of care 
for survivors, as replacing them would entail considerable time and disrupt the established service.  
 
This specialised role within the Sexual Violence and Abuse service is crucial for safeguarding survivors 
and facilitating direct referrals to secondary mental health services, streamlining access to support. 
Exclusive to the Healthcare Trust, this niche provision is unparalleled in Nottinghamshire, emphasising the 
necessity for her continued position. There are NHS mental health provisions for the population of 
Nottinghamshire, however this does not incorporate specialised services for victims of crime – hence this 
role to bridge the gap. 
 
The previous contract is due to expire on 31/3/24 and now a new contract for 12 months is 
required, as a direct award for the mental health practitioner to remain in post until 31st March 
2025. 
 
 

 

INFORMATION IN SUPPORT OF DECISION: (e.g., report or business case) 
The Mental Health Practitioner has delivered specialist SVA services, offering tailored assessments and mental 
health interventions for survivors of sexual violence. An initial pilot period was delivered in the current contractual 
period which ends on 31/3/24 and the demand for the service has increased with a successful outcome. This request 
now seeks a new 12-month contract commencing April 2024, totalling £72,929, contingent upon funding approval. 
Please note that these costings include a potential 3% pay award which may or may not be accepted and therefore 
may need to be amended during the lifetime of the contract (if applicable). 
 
The decision to initiate a new contract stems from the success observed during the pilot period and the 
recognition of the specialised and impactful nature of the service/product. 
 
If the current practitioner has her role jeopardised by any financial constraints, then this will create a gap in the 
service to clients, essentially the risk is losing this specialist provider. Given how successful the pilot has been and 
the demand for the service would impose a high risk if not further commissioned. 
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